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Assalamualaikum and welcome 
to our July 2021 Newsletter. 

Follow us on Twitter @ paradiseprimary   

Sports Hall Athletics 
Key stage 2 pu-
pils participat-
ed with great 
enthusiasm in 
sports hall ath-
letics where 
they were in-
troduced to 
grass roots ath-
letics and multi-
skills competition. They enjoyed attempt-
ing the different activities, demonstrating 

some excellent teamwork and leadership 
skills. With the focus placed on the achievements of the team and  

 

supporting each other; each 
class had the opportunity to 
win 3 medals.  

A huge well done to all the 
children for demonstrating 
the school games values! A 
great day filled with fun 
and friendly competitions! 

Dear  Respected Parents: 

 

 

 

 

Star of the Year 
Congratulations to the following pupils for read-
ing the most books in their year group and for 

achieving the highest 100% score in AR quizzing. 
Year 6  
Hafsa Tukur -    Highest 100% score 
Hafsa Mohmand -   Most books read 
 
Year 5  
Maariya Hazi -   Highest 100% score 
Khadija Tukur-   Most books read 
 
Year 4  
Aaminah Shazaad -  Highest 100% score 
Muhammed Talha Khan - Most books read 
 
Year 3  
Muhammad Shiliwala - Highest 100% score 
Maryam Patel -   Most books read 
 
Year 2  
Ibraheem Ali -   Highest 100% score 
Hafsa Bawani -   Most books read 
 
Year 1  
Abdulla Patel -   Highest 100% score 
Yusuf Umerji -   Most books read 

STAR READERS 



  

Newsletter - July 2021                                                            Paradise Primary                                                                              Page 2  

 Cross curricular Day - Orienteering 

This terms 
Cross curricu-
lar day was 
filled with 
challenging 
outdoor adven-
ture. Year 3-6 
children trav-
elled to Crow 
Nest Park and 
had a lot of 
fun traversing 
the parks terrain to undertake an 
Orienteering challenge. Thanks to 
East Pennine Orienteering Club, a Per-
manent Orienteering Course has been 
developed in Crow Nest Park where 
children had to use map reading skills 
to navigate around a course of mark-
ers or control points in sequence. Eve-
ry group was given a unique orienteer-
ing map with symbols, and they had to 
determine the best route to take to 
search for each symbol/control 
marked on the map. Not all the con-
trol plaques were obvious, so children 
had to keep an eye out and find as 
many as possible! The controls were 

red and white 
plastic or met-
al markers 
with a letter 
and number on 
each of them. 
Once found, 
the children 
had to write 
the number on 
the table pro-
vided. The 
challenge was 
to visit the 
controls on the 

chosen course 
in the correct 
order, writing 
down the 
numbers. At 
the end of 
the course, 
the totals 
needed to be 
added up and 

compared with 
the other 
groups. 
The children 
had a brilliant 
start to their 
morning and 
were very en-
thusiastic in 
their search 

for the controls.  
They even managed to find a few of 
the hidden ones.  Well done to Group 
Tolerance for finding the most coor-
dinates and gaining the most points.  
It was an excellent opportunity for 
children to exercise both their body 
and mind as well as gain new skills 
whilst completing the Orienteering 
challenge! 

Years 1&2 
children 
participated 
in fun ori-
enteering 
activities 
and had 
their very 
own treas-
ure hunt in 
the playground. 
They started off with their first 
clue, had to guess the answer which 
directed them to the next clue. Ac-
tivities included, using equipment as 
indicated on a map to create a funny 
face and navigating through mind-
boggling riddles to find the lost 
treasure! These activities enabled 

children to 
develop 
map-
reading and 
teamwork 
skills which 
are vital 
life skills. 
Great ef-
fort and 
teamwork 
from all 
the groups. 

JUNIOR APPRENTICE 
Year 6 children thoroughly enjoyed 
their very own 'Junior Apprentice' 
project which required them to crea-
tively decorate several items to sell. 
They formed teams, and then created 
and sold personalised goods to the 
rest of the school. The children pre-
pared for their Apprentice Project by 
honing their creative and entrepre-
neurial skills.  They carried out vital 
market research, brainstormed ideas, 
budgeted and priced their products 
to ensure gain in revenue. They thor-
oughly enjoyed the artistic elements, 
producing some amazing final pieces. 
Throughout this process, year 6 
gained an insight into the reasons and 
importance of advertising and promo-
tion after which they concentrated 
on their own forms of advertising-- 
powerful posters, snappy slogans, and 
lovely logos. Once the big day arrived, 
the children sold their products en-
thusiastically developing excellent 
trading and communication skills along 
the way. All the children showed 

great eagerness to complete given 
tasks on time and competed with 
great dedication demonstrating ex-
cellent teamwork skills. Their 
hard work proved to be worth it, 
raising a total of £155. A percentage 
of the proceeds will be donated to 
charity and the remainder will be 
used to buy resources for the school. 
A huge well done to the winning team 
’Things 4 U’  as well as all the chil-
dren in year 6 for their dedication 
and commitment to The Apprentice 
2021.  
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To end this academic year, Year 1 
children visited Gulliver’s Valley. 
They had an incredible time experi-
encing the rides and the different 
attractions in the theme park. Chil-
dren thoroughly enjoyed spotting 
and naming the life-sized dinosaurs 
which were placed throughout the 
park.  They had a chance to enjoy 
the park within the theme park 

and loved the 
slides and 
tunnels. The 
exhausted Year 1’s 
finally made their way 
back to the coach and 
had a good nap on the 
way home! Overall a 
fantastic day which 
was an enjoyable ex-
perience for both 
children and Apas.  

Year 4 chil-
dren had a 
great choc-
olate-filled 

day learning about the history 
of chocolate, the different 
ingredients used and the meth-
od of making chocolate. The 
children had an interesting 
tour of the factory, exploring 
the different processes of 
making chocolate.  They thor-
oughly enjoyed creating some of 

their own 
tasty treats 
including 
making their 
own yummy 
chocolate 
lollipops! 

   

Year 3’s  partici-
pated in various 
challenging activi-

ties at York Maze and had an amazing 
time navigating through the giant maize 
'maze', racing through the cobstacle 
course and climbing a volcorno. They 
thoroughly enjoyed a thrilling ride in the 
corn snake and slides and bouncing 
around on the popcorn pillow. The owls, 
birds and tortoise grasped the children's 
attention......The humorous tractor ride was also great fun 
especially being sprayed with lots of wa-

ter by crows lurking in 
every 
corner. 
It was a 
great 
and en-
joyable 
day for 
all! 

Trips, Trips, Trips…. 
Year 2 chil-
dren enjoyed 
a day full of 
animal action  
and interac-
tion at York-

shire Wildlife Park. They 
saw lots of different ani-
mals including lions, ti-
gers, monkeys and even po-
lar bears! They also visited 
the gift shop where they 
bought many fun and excit-
ing toys. At the end of the 
trip, children had a brilliant 

time in the play 
area and en-
joyed some ice 
cream. What an 
amazing trip! 

 

Year 5 
children 
had an 
en-
thralling 
time at 

Gulliver’s Valley Theme 
Park. They enjoyed the 

thrilling rides especially the 
water rides which they de-
scribed as being 'very fun' 
and 'enjoyable'. Overall it 
was a great day of fun and 
excitement. The children 
bought some souvenirs from 
the gift shop which they 
could keep as a memory for 
this exciting day.  

Year 6 visited Light-
water Valley Theme 
Park and had a thrilling 
time exploring the 
theme park and experi-
encing the twirls, whirls 

and thrill of rides. The children had a 
great time and spent the day going on 
various rides several times, including 
terrifying moments on the Eagle’s Claw! 
Before leaving the theme park, they vis-
ited the gift shop to buy a souvenir and 

enjoyed the delectable fresh hot dough-
nuts. Year 6 children were extremely ex-
cited and made their last 
Primary school trip a 
memorable one, ensuring 

that they had 
a fantastic 
time with 
their friends 
making mem-
ories to last a 
lifetime!   



  The children in Year 6 had a fantastic time mak-
ing stencils and using spray paint  as part of 

their graffiti topic for Art. The children learnt about Banksy, 
the famous graffiti artist and the work he has created in dif-
ferent countries as well as  the political statements he express-
es through his art work. The children also discussed and debat-
ed whether graffiti is vandalism or Art. Well done to all of Year 
6 for showing their creative skills! 
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Year 5 created, 
designed and as-

sembled their own personalised 
slippers. 
They explored how designers 
need to consider appearance, 
function, cost and safety when designing products. 
Children measured their feet onto their chosen 
coloured card and used it for the sole of the slip-

per. They then looked at templates 
of shapes which would be stitched on or stuck 
onto their slipper as decoration. They decided 
which of the several types of decorations 
they could make and decorated their slippers, 
in accordance with their design plan. Some of 
the different types of decoration techniques 
that were discussed included Felt, sequins, 
glitter, glue, stencils, felt tips, wool etc. 
They finished off by writing an evaluation on 
the effectiveness of their slippers. 

During DT, Yr5 pupils 
learnt various differ-

ent stitching techniques. The chil-
dren worked exceptionally hard to 
master a; 
running stitch, cross stitch, 

stem stitch, 
chain stitch, 
woven spider 
stitch, 
feather stitch, blanket 
stitch, and lazy daisy stitch. 
Excellent stitching!  

Year 5 children looked at 
the work of Charles Fazzino 

in Art. They created 
their own beauti-
ful 3D pop art 
using bright col-
ours inspired by 
Fazzino.   
They also en-

joyed replicating 
and creating their 
own cityscape silhouettes 
using different mediums. 

Well done 
Year 5's! 

To get into the spirit of 
Ramadhan, Year 4’s en-
joyed working on their 

Dhikr counters during enrichment. They 
created some excellent creative pieces, 
well done! 

Year 1 have been 
explor-
ing how 
to make 
beads 
from 
paper. 
They 
had great fun using 
beads to create a 
piece of jewellery!  

A huge well done to all Year 1 
children for creating some abso-
lutely fantastic projects. They 

made a model of a house to recreate the story of 
the 3 little pigs, using  materials such as straw, 
twigs, lego blocks or even edible alternatives!  

They had to en-
sure that their 
house was strong 
enough to with-
stand the Big Bad 
Wolf!  

Year 1 

In geography, Year 1 
children have been learn-
ing about the African 

savannah. They enjoyed exploring and 
hunting animals found in the African sa-
vannah and made some excellent masks 
and collages. Great work! 

Year 3 children 
enjoyed learning 

about ‘Our local 
area’ in Geogra-
phy and used 
their creative flair to produce 
detailed illustrations of the 
local area.  Excellent posters, 
well done! 
As part of their DT topic of 
'Free-standing structures', 
Year 3’s were tasked with cre-
ating the tallest free-standing 

tower using just paper and sellotape. Each 
group was provided with the same amount of 
paper, sellotape and scissors. The children 
collated unique ideas as a group and displayed 
super teamworking skills. The end results 
were fantastic! Well done! 

Year 1 

Year 4 Year 3 

Year 5 

Year 6 

Year 5 Year 5 

Year 1 

As part of their English lessons, the year 4s 
enjoyed learning 
poems off by heart 

and performing them to their 
peers. They used 
their artistic skills 
to draw images that 
reminded them of 
the words in the po-
em. An excellent ef-
fort mashallah.  

Year 4 
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Zikr Tent - Reception children have been learning 
about the importance of praying (salah, zikr) and sup-
plications. To practically demonstrate how in Rama-
dhan good deeds, prayers and supplications are in-
creased, a zikr tent was set up for 
children in the classroom. They 

enjoyed performing salah, do-
ing zikr and making dua in the 
tent. They prayed for good 
health, made dua for their  
parents and the less fortu-
nate. Whilst talking about the 
importance of supplication, the 
children enjoyed sharing their 
views of what they would like 
to make dua for.  

Reception children 
demonstrated ex-
ceptional creativity 
by producing out-
standing observa-
tional drawings of 
daffodils.  

They enjoyed learning 
about the parts of a flower 
and labelling them.  

The Great Fire Of  
London 
Reception children have been 
learning about The Great Fire 
of London and have been fasci-
nated with the events. They 
created fire pictures using 
different media, drew maps of 
London, created mini books 
and drew houses from that 
time. The talked about how there was no fire 
service and then compared fire engines from today to those in the 
past. We talked about how Samuel Pepys wrote about the fire in his 
diary and we made portraits looking at his images. The children par-
ticularly enjoyed the quiz where statements were given and children 
had to decide if they were true or false. The children remembered 
the main events very well! 

Nursery children have been 
learning about the journey of 
letters/packages which are 
posted and the journey they 
take as they travel to their 
destination. 
Children watched clips and dis-
cussed how mail is sorted and 
delivered. They then wrote let-
ters and messages to their 
peers and were so excited to 
receive these messages from 
each other. They also wrote  
messages and drew pictures 
for the important people in 
their lives. Letter-writing 
proved so popular amongst the 
class that a trip was arranged 
to the local Post office so that 
children could post 
the letters. They  
awaited eagerly at 
home  for the let-
ters to arrive 
through the letter 
box and give their 
loved ones a sur-
prise! 

Reception children 
learnt about the 
life cycle of a hen 
and looked at  ani-
mals that lay eggs. 
They enjoyed cre-
ating their own 
sliding eggs with 
the oviparous animal of their choice. 

Early Years children had been 
awaiting anxiously for a few 
days and were  watching over 

the fertilised eggs in the incubator with great anticipation.    Fi-
nally  to their excitement  and delight , the chicks  arrived! They 
were fascinated and eggcited to see the  whole hatching process 
and enjoyed watching the chicks grow!    

Creepy Crawlies 
Children in Nurse-
ry and Reception 
visited Creepy 
Crawlies and had 
an exciting day 
clambering, slid-
ing, bouncing, 
and jumping on 

the various play 
equipment. They thoroughly enjoyed 
the huge indoor play area, the large 
outdoor adventure park, water play 
area and the animal zone! They had the opportunity to gaze and 
stroke some of the animals, and for some children it was an ex-
tremely thrilling experience to handle the animals. The children had 

a great day, and some were enthralled to become 
tractor drivers for the day!  

Nursery & Reception 

Reception children visited the 
local scrap metal dealers 
whilst they were learning 
about different materials 

around them. 
They enjoyed 
looking at the different materi-
als and different modes of 
transport. Safety issues were 
discussed including how to keep 
safe and how some material can 
be dangerous as it may be sharp. 
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KIRKLEES PEDESTRIAN  
TRAINING - Year 5 stu-
dents had the opportunity to 
participate in  the pedestrian 

train-
ing led 
by 
Kirk-
lees 
Council. 
Chil-
dren were encouraged to use the 
STOP, LOOK AND LISTEN 
method when crossing the road 
and given the chance to imple-
ment this when participating in 
the outdoor activities! 

Assalamualaykum Year 6, Everyone at Paradise 

would like to wish you the best of success as you 

embark on your next educational journey. We pray 

that the Almighty always guides and protect you 

all and that you remain steadfast and continue 

to strive in gaining success in both the worlds. We 

hope  your journey through PPS has nurtured you 

into young confident individuals and your expe-

rience has been a positive, enlightening and in-

spiring one with many fond memories! Please re-

member the school in your duas.  

From, Everyone at Paradise Primary. 

For the end of year be-
haviour treat, children 
from Years 1—6 enjoyed 
a fun treat at kick off 
where they participated 

in many fun sporting activities . 
It was a well deserved treat 
earned by the children for dis-
playing exemplary behaviour and 
receiving no negative comments 
throughout the year! Children had 

a kicking 
time! Thank 
you to the 
Kick off 
staff for 
ensuring the 
children had a good time!  

Paradise primary has been a combination of emotions, but 
mostly it has been filled with fun and interesting memo-
ries that we will never forget. The teachers have taught 
us many things which will definitely help us in the future. 
 
Fatima Moosa, Umaamah Ali,Muhammed Mulla and Ha-
san Irfan   
 
We have been in this school for 9 years now and we would 
like to say a big thank you to everyone for all the help and 
support they have provided for us. Sadly, now our journey 
has come to an end. We have made many memories which 
we will cherish forever. Please remember us in your duas 
and once again a big Jazakallah.  
 
Aisha Bodhania,Khadijah Polli, Sulaiman Hashmi,  
Muhammad Amaan and Maryam Polli 
 
Our memories at paradise will always be cherished and 
never forgotten. These nine years have been very benefi-
cial and important. We would like to thank all teachers 
from Salma apa in nursery to Zahra apa in year 6. All the 
teachers and students who have pushed us to this day will 
never be forgotten. Our many teachers throughout the 
years will always hold a special place in our hearts. 
 
Khadija Abdelkadir, Zainab Vali, Ruqaiyyah Tariq,  
Muhammad Patel and Ali Dadibhai 

Our journey at paradise has been amazing and we will 
never forget the funny memories we have had. Along the 
way we have faced challenges but with the help of the 
teachers we have been able to overcome them. We’d also 
like to thank our parents for supporting us and sending us 
to this school. We have grown in confidence and 
knowledge so we would like to say a big Thank you and 
hopefully our new journey will be as great as this one. 
 
Maariyah Moosa, Humayra Patel, Hafsah Mohmand 
and Yusha Dawood 
 
Our journey at paradise primary school has been very 
memorable and we have learnt so much in these nine 
years. We would like to thank all of our lovely teachers 
including Safiyah apa and all the other lunch teachers 
and of course our Maths and English teachers who have 
pushed us to try our best and become the best we can 
be. We would also like to say a big jazaka***h to Hafsah 
apa and all SMT for running this school to the best that 
they can. We will always cherish the good times at para-
dise primary school.               
 
Hafsa Tukur, Muaaz Ismail, Ahmed Ali and Ariana 
Razaq 

We would like to convey our heartfelt Thank you to all the staff, Parents, volunteers, members of the community and busi-
nesses who have helped the school and for their continuous support, We Pray for your success and that you are rewarded in 
abundance in both the worlds. Ameen. 

Sports Day 
Despite the scorching heat, 
Sports day was welcomed as an 
ideal fun event for unwinding at 
the end of the school year.  Pri-
mary sports day was filled with 
fun and competitive races, mak-
ing it an enjoyable day for all 
children, parents and Apas.  
Children in EY also had great fun partici-
pating in the various races such as the 
obstacle course, egg & spoon race, bal-
ancing the ring, aim the bean bag, sack 

race and run-
ning race.   
A big Jzk to all 
the parents 
who came along 
to cheer their 
children on.   

Year 6 Leavers Message 


